
 

 

Town of Tuftonboro Parks and Recreation Commission 3/3/16 Minutes 

 

Present: Ted Bense, John Libby, Anne McNamara Carolyn Sundquist, Gina Lessard 

 

Acceptance of Minutes: Acceptance of 1/7/16 meeting minutes was tabled as Carole was not in attendance. 

 

New Business: 

a. Swim Program Update: Lindsay attended the meeting to give us her recommendations for the upcoming 

summer. As Previously Discussed there will be 2 life guards on duty 3 days a week, Fri-Sun. 6 hours a day, 

25 hours. The hope is to have 2 sets of 2 guards, Lindsay will contact guards from last year to see if they 

are returning. The Swim program will be 4 weeks in July, Swim team will run from last week of June to 

first week of August. Gina emailed her the excel file of last year’s participants, so she can email them about 

this year and introduce herself. She is working on GSSA registration, Red Cross sign up. 

 

b. Egg Hunt: The egg hunt will be March 26, at 1pm. We will meet at Noon to put out eggs. After discussion 

we will put a “Golden Egg”  out, the lucky finder of that egg will receive a special prize. Gina will get a 

prize for this. 

 

c. Foot Bridge at Davis Field. Gina was contacted by TCS earlier about the bridge between the school and 

playground being in disrepair. Gina informed the school that we would repair it the spring as it was frozen 

int he ground. Upon inspection, it would need minor repair. 

 

d. Other: Discussion on simplifying the beach rules occurred, and adding a no dogs allowed on the fence on 

the 109 parking fence at 19 mile. We will discuss further at our next meeting. 

 

 

Old Business: 

 

a. Butterfly Garden: Carolyn mentioned the Wolfeboro Garden club was creating butterfly Balls, she 

mentioned we had a butterfly garden in town and thought they may donate to the town. John McNamara’s 

crew will try to fit the clean up into their schedule. If this is not possible we will need to do some work on 

it. 

 

b. Movie: When reserving the movie for old home days, Gina was informed that because no one showed up 

for the showing of “A bug’s Life” we have 1 year to reshow the movie. We will discuss further at a later 

date. 

 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 PM 

Next meeting scheduled for 6:30pm-Thursday April 7, 2016 at Town Offices 

Respectfully submitted by Gina Lessard 


